
 

NOTICE OF COMPLAINT 

 
 

September 16, 2022 

ICMS #: 2022-0800        

 

On September 14, 2022, the OPO received an online complaint.  

The complainant alleges: Officer  wrote a false police report including 
statements from a witness who was nowhere near the accident and pulled up to the scene 
5 minutes after crash occurred and left out 5 other statements from other individuals of 
what really happened and caused the accident. Office was extremely aggressive and I 
absolutely feel like he put our car at fault of an accident due to racism. 

I was in this car that he is putting at fault. he yelled at me for absolutely no reason right off 
the bat and was trying to search the car without permission or warrant, police report he 
wrote is completely 100% wrong with false information. 

In the car, this is his car, cop wouldn't talk to him but making slur comments about him 
being offended, trying to say his plates are fake and that car was stolen when they are not 
and the plates come directly back to  (owner of the car) 

Witness from another car that was DIRECTLY behind us when the crash occurred and 
didn’t even mention his statement in the police report when it’s the most accurate 
statement. 

 

This notice of complaint is a request for Internal Affairs to initiate an investigation to 
determine if the employee conduct is within compliance of APD policy, Civil Service 
Rules, and Municipal Civil Service Rules. 

 

 




